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 July 2022 property sales and resulting ownership changes were 

incorporated into the Assessing Department database. 

 

 July 2022 building permits were incorporated into the Assessing 

Department database. 
 

 Assessing Department staff continued new construction property 

inspections relating to FY23 building permit activity. 

 

 The Board of Assessors approved 13 Motor Vehicle & Trailer Excise 

abatements totaling $827.25. 

 

 The Assessing Administrator submitted the FY2023 LA3 and LA15 

reports in Gateway for DOR on August 9, 2022. 

 

 DOR approved FY2023 LA#3 and LA15 on 08/15/2022. 

 

 Assessing Administrator continues to work with consultant, Duane 

Adams of Mayflower Valuation to complete interim year adjustments. 

 

 The Assessing Administrator is working on new FY2023 growth. 

 

 Assessing Department staff started working on FY2022 supplemental 

bills.  

 

 Proposed Board of Assessors Meeting is tentatively scheduled for 

Wednesday, October 5, 2022.  


